Comments to be submitted by 24 Sept. 2001                        Army Corps of Engineering Phone (206) 764-3495

To: US Army Corps of Engineers, Regulatory Branch, P O Box 3755, Seattle, WA  98124-2255         

Petition commenting on Special Public Notice, WRDA 2000 dated 24 August 2001

“The preliminary intent of the Seattle District to accept and expend funds contributed by the Ports of Tacoma and Seattle, and the City of Seattle to expedite processing of their Department of the Army (DA) permit applications…” is UNACCEPTABLE. 

It is common knowledge that it is risky to go up against the Port of Seattle. This proposal creates temporary employees that are likely to be seeking additional employment in their field when funding expires September 2003. Even assuming you are able to find people of integrity, there will always be the perception in aggrieved communities that the Port of Seattle has an unfair advantage with this funding proposal.

The WA Dept. of Ecology’s  (DOE’s) habit of re-assigning people, such as Lisa Zinner and Tom Luster, after they get up to speed on the complex Sea-Tac airport situation, reinforces the airport community’s perception that the Port of Seattle’s control of regulatory agency staffing is already too great.  Newly assigned employees often take years before they can accurately weed through all the Port propaganda and semantics to find the real underlying data regarding the proposed deadly Sea-Tac third runway.

The DOE's recent 401 permit for the proposed Sea-Tac Third runway illustrates the problems of rushing evaluations. It’s filled with requests to submit plans, rather than a simple approval of existing plans. The DOE didn’t even wait for completion of the groundwater contamination study REQUIRED by the FAA as a condition of approval of the third runway.
King County ranks in the top 5% in the U.S. for lead and PCB air emissions but the permit doesn’t test for PCB’s. The permit sets the lead, arsenic, and cadmium levels at the MTCA residential toxic clean up levels even though the fill is going on Highline’s drinking water aquifer and will contaminate the nearby salmon bearing creeks that flow into Puget Sound. 
Taking a fast train down the wrong track is NOT progress.

We urge you to reject the funding windfall that’s really a Trojan horse in disguise.

                     We urge the Army Corps of Engineering to reject the funding windfall. It’s really a Trojan horse in disguise.

                                                                               (See petition)
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